Mining Indaba LLC response re criticism of African Mining Indaba
17 February 2012

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Mining Indaba LLC to respond to the following item:

- “Are mining profits ethically earned INCLUDEPICTURE  "cid:_1_147F000814814464004BDC6EC12579A7" \* MERGEFORMATINET 


”, John Capel, Independent Online [So. Africa], 8 Feb 2012 
In response, Mining Indaba LLC sent the following statement:

“INVESTING IN AFRICAN MINING INDABA SUPPORTS ETHICAL MINING 

Investing in African Mining Indaba strongly believes that some of the issues raised by civil society organisations, especially those concerns that have a direct impact on the livelihoods and quality of lives in communities where mining companies operate, are extremely crucial and consequently worthy of high- level debate. It is for this reason that the 2012 Mining Indaba conference hosted the session that debated the link between corporate strategy and sustainable development. Where amongst other issues, the high- level panel discussed, how environmental and social challenges faced by mining companies in Africa having a bearing on devising a successful business strategy.
In addition, the International Council on Mining and Metals (ICMM); partners of the Mining Indaba, presented a half-day session at the Indaba with the objective of examining the future of multi-stakeholder initiatives, like, the Extractive Industries Transparency Initiative (EITI) and the Voluntary Principles for Human Rights, as well as collaboration between mining companies and environmental organisations. Dr Mamphela Ramphele, Chairperson of Gold Fields and Executive Chair of Letsema Circle, delivered the keynote address.
During her address Ramphele called on mining companies to take the lead in promoting sustainable development policies that add social and economic value. She also reproached South African industry players for their narrow and cynical interpretation of BBBEE( Broad Based Black Economic Empowerment), reducing the policy to a points system that rewards BBBEE ownership at the expense of critical issues like economic development of mining communities; training and skills development, particularly for the youth in these communities; and the economic welfare of employees. “Even the BEE ownership programme itself is skewed towards investment companies and wealthy individuals who have no direct interest in the well-being of communities and employees,” said Dr Ramphele.
The session was attended by over 400 mining company executives, policy-makers and civil society representatives. Speakers included key representatives from Anglo American, Rio Tinto, the World Wide Fund SA, the International Finance Corporation (IFC), and the International Union for Conservation of Nature (IUCN) and UNEP’s World Conservation Monitoring Centre, among others.
Though we sympathise with some of the issues raised by John Capel, as the organisers of the Investing in African Mining Indaba, we are of the firm belief that the debate raised by Capel should be located before a parliamentary or legislative audience that has the power and influence to effect and issue policy directives.
As the name suggests, the Investing in African Mining Indaba conference is mainly focused on business investments and transactions.
It is important not to conflate the vision and the focus of our event and what it covers with an anti-democratic process and opposition to the open debate of critical issues.”
